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good morning ladies and gentleman                                               
welcome to ask the theologian what is a                                         
Tuesday isn't it that means we're ready                                         
for your biblical theological and                                               
worldview questions what do you want to                                         
talk about you want to talk about church                                        
you want to talk about politics on this                                         
super Thursday excuse me I'm running for                                        
Senate this is this is super day super                                          
day and we stop for a moment to express                                         
our prayers for those of you in Middle                                          
Tennessee and the area they're in which                                         
that's tornado struck I hope that all of                                        
you who listen to us are safe today and                                         
you and yours and your stuff even we                                            
like your stuff to be safe welcome to                                           
ask the theologian here today we had a                                          
question come in several days ago from                                          
Dan out in Arizona that has to do with                                          
the the the timing of the Lord's death                                          
and the comparison of a few scriptures                                          
and is a question that you only figure                                          
out if you read the Kris the scripture                                          
closely and you say hmm wait a minute                                           
there seems to be a conflict let's look                                         
at the conflict that Dan brings up it is                                        
in John chapter 19 verse 14 first of all                                        
except my buttons not working there                                             
we'll see if we can get that going and                                          
in John chapter 19 verse 14 we have the                                         
there we go                                                                     
we have it was the preparation of the                                           
Passover and about the sixth hour and he                                        
said unto the Jews behold your king I                                           
want you to notice that he is Pilate who                                        
says to the Jews behold your king they                                          
cried out away with him away with him                                           
crucify him Pilate saith unto Him shall                                         
I crucify your king the chief priests                                           
answered we have no king but Caesar okay                                        
when did all this take place the                                                
preparation of the Passover about the                                           
sixth hour is when all that to                                                  
place so that all sounds well and good                                          
right we don't have a problem with that                                         
we understand it we're good with it we                                          
get it                                                                          
it was the sixth hour and there it goes                                         
the problem comes that when you begin to                                        
compare some other scriptures which                                             
actually will be actually very familiar                                         
to you we could look both at Matthew                                            
Mark and Luke as we compare John to the                                         
synoptic Gospels and we'll just look at                                         
Matthew chapter 27 for example and verse                                        
45 and it says in verse 45 now from the                                         
sixth hour there was darkness over the                                          



land until the ninth hour hmm wait a                                            
minute just put that together in your                                           
head John says at the sixth hour they                                           
say what do they say they say here's                                            
your king behold their king no crucify                                          
him but Matthew Mark and Luke say at the                                        
sixth hour darkness fell over the land                                          
until the ninth hour and at the ninth                                           
hour Jesus cried out with a loud voice                                          
Eloi Eloi Lama sabachthani so Matthew                                           
Mark and Luke have him on the cross at                                          
the sixth hour and John does not have                                           
him on the cross at the sixth hour he                                           
hasn't being presented obviously there                                          
is a little dilemma that is going on                                            
there and something that is just not                                            
working out perfectly now I think that                                          
the answer to the dilemma goes to John                                          
chapter 11 verse 9 and in John chapter                                          
11 verse 9 what we have is are there not                                        
twelve hours in a day are there not                                             
twelve hours in a day now that tells us                                         
that the Hebrew clock this is Jesus                                             
speaking are there not twelve hours in a                                        
day the Hebrew clock the Hebrew mindset                                         
was much like our modern of mindset                                             
unless you're European or in the                                                
military we don't work off a 24-hour day                                        
the Hebrew people did not work off a                                            
24-hour day so we would know then that                                          
there are two six hours and we're                                               
looking at these things in John chapter                                         
19 verse 14 and we're saying at that                                            
sixth hour Jesus was presented to the                                           
people and they said crucify him at                                             
another sixth hour darkness came over                                           
the land and the Lord was already in so                                         
I don't think we have a discrepancy here                                        
I think we have two different periods of                                        
time basically we've got a 12 hour time                                         
difference between John's sixth hour and                                        
Matthew Mark and Luke 6 hour now that                                           
does mean that the sixth hour in John                                           
19:14                                                                           
when Jesus is presented behold your king                                        
that that is in the middle of the night                                         
that sixth hour would be midnight we                                            
from everything we can tell from putting                                        
things together in Scripture from                                               
everything we can tell them Scripture                                           
they started at sundown or sunup                                                
counting the hours so the sixth hour of                                         
the night was midnight and it was them                                          
therefore at midnight that it takes                                             
place that the again in John 19 and                                             
verse 14 the preparation of the Passover                                        
about the sixth hour he said unto the                                           
Jews behold your king now there's                                               
something that I want to point out to                                           
you for those of you who have the big                                           
companion Bible like I've got and keep                                          
on my desk if you go to appendix number                                         



165 boom there you have this wonderful                                          
little clock thing that is given and                                            
this is where Bollinger puts in a                                               
visible form this issue of the sixth                                            
hour it's actually very                                                         
interesting little chart here I'm not                                           
sure let me see if I can bring it I                                             
think that I perhaps can here is a                                              
picture of it I'm going to try to pop                                           
that out where it's a little bit bigger                                         
and I'll show you an area in which I am                                         
not yet convinced by Bollinger but he                                           
has right here Hebrews sixth hour                                               
midnight the Gentile day begins our day                                         
begins at midnight and so he's got here                                         
the Gentile clock if you will 1 a.m. 2                                          
a.m. and then in the Roman numerals                                             
here's got the sixth hour the seventh                                           
hour excuse me the Roman numerals                                               
appeared to align with the Gentile clock                                        
so it was preparation of the Passover                                           
about the sixth hour he puts that at                                            
midnight so then he shows during the                                            
night the trial of the Lord proceeds                                            
goes down here then to 9:00 a.m.                                                
remember this old circle is a 24 hour at                                        
9:00 a.m. it was the third hour and they                                        
crucified Him now the one area in which                                         
that does make sense is there's a lot of                                        
stuff that happens between the time that                                        
Jesus is presented to Pilate and the                                            
time that that he hangs on the cross a                                          
lot of things that have to happen                                               
including you know the journey to                                               
Golgotha so it's often been said there                                          
wasn't enough time to do that but if you                                        
go by John's reckoning putting it                                               
starting at midnight a trial in the                                             
night and by the ninth hour he is                                               
crucified and then by the sixth hour                                            
noon the next day darkness then comes                                           
upon the face of the earth that works so                                        
here you have notice that at the ninth                                          
hour and then the Gentile reckoning of                                          
noon which is the sixth hour the other                                          
sixth hour                                                                      
of the previous six-hour then you have                                          
their beginning at noon and so we've got                                        
12 hours here by the way from midnight                                          
to noon and you have this darkness that                                         
comes over the face of the earth and at                                         
the ninth hour he gave up the ghost and                                         
he was laid in the cemetery and then the                                        
new day begins now the one thing that I                                         
am not yet convinced with Bullinger and                                         
actually disagree on is that he puts                                            
this on Wednesday going from Wednesday                                          
and Wednesday Wednesday midnight                                                
basically as we would say very early                                            
Wednesday morning and thus puts the                                             
crucifixion on Wednesday there are                                              
obviously a number of very good people                                          



that do that I've done some study on it                                         
before I've waffled a little bit I                                              
really think the traditional day is                                             
better but you can move those hours one                                         
way or another on the day and take care                                         
of that and perhaps as we get closer to                                         
Easter we'll look at that issue one more                                        
time along the way Danny thanks for                                             
reading closely and catching that issue                                         
that is there I appreciate that okay let                                        
me guess a by the way this is Tuesday I                                         
think I'm not sure if it's on the                                               
website or not yet but it's not it's                                            
going to be very soon that is this book                                         
right here making sense of God's plan                                           
for Humanity by Doug boseong an                                                 
easy-to-understand guide to                                                     
dispensationalism this is a from a                                              
traditional dispensationalist point of                                          
view and it will align with for the most                                        
part Scofield definitely would align                                            
with the Schafer's and the RiRi's of the                                        
world and those who divide at acts 2 and                                        
so if you're interested in learning of                                          
that it is an easy-to-understand guide                                          
to dispensationalism                                                            
and available at dispensational                                                 
publishing and it's 40% off that's like                                         
wholesale cost and it regular it's only                                         
1199 anyway so this is a it's a good                                            
bargain you use coupon code Wednesday to                                        
get that at dispensational publishing                                           
now let's go to Gary's question which                                           
came in yesterday actually do you know                                          
by the way that you can put in your                                             
questions after the fact and that's what                                        
Gary did just yesterday let me show you                                         
something if you go to Randy white                                              
ministry's dots oh our G here is what                                           
you see today we could if we were                                               
clicking play there would be our program                                        
right there just a few minutes behind me                                        
and a little lag time but if you click                                          
right there ask the theologian for today                                        
here's what you get there's Debbie                                              
saying good morning today and Michael's                                         
question and blue I love blue questions                                         
I love blue questions thank you my Gulf                                         
they make life so much easier for me but                                        
getting back add to this you can when                                           
you're watching once again if we were to                                        
play right there you can put in your                                            
chats right here just so easily like me                                         
saying hello and there we go and your                                           
show up in black so you can spot them                                           
and adding so much more here we                                                 
currently have the Bible here eventually                                        
this is going to actually align with our                                        
questions and our sessions we've got                                            
former questions here we're improving                                           
this also soon you will be able to click                                        
here and show dr. White's notes on a                                            



passage of Scripture it's not there yet                                         
but it's coming and by the way where I                                          
started is even after this broadcast is                                         
over you can find one of these and put                                          
in your question like here we've got my                                         
sample question and if you click the                                            
question box it shows up in blue did I                                          
mention that                                                                    
I love blue questions and when you do                                           
that even if we miss it it stays in our                                         
queue when we come to it that was a long                                        
way around me coming to say that I have                                         
got a question from Gary that came in                                           
yesterday let me get my computer old                                            
back here to where I want it to be okay                                         
and the question why did David choose                                           
five smooth stones First Samuel chapter                                         
17 verse 40 and of course that is the                                           
account of David and Goliath for Samuel                                         
1740 and it tells us he took his staff                                          
in his hand and he chose him five smooth                                        
Stones out of the brook and put them in                                         
the shepherd's bag which he had even in                                         
a scrip and his sling was in his hand                                           
and he drew near to the Pharisees why                                           
five there is one sense in which you can                                        
say that's how many would fit in his                                            
pocket that's that's why I mean it                                              
doesn't matter there was five note that                                         
would be mostly the evangelical approach                                        
not to consider all of that now it may                                          
be that the five have no meaning there's                                        
just five it may be but for the                                                 
evangelicals out there let me say what                                          
if it's not what if there is a meaning                                          
evangelicals read the scripture so                                              
sloppy all they do is say we believe the                                        
Bible where people of the book who cares                                        
if there's five stones I don't care                                             
about that that's the evangelical                                               
approach to reading the Bible I disagree                                        
with that approach I think that Gary is                                         
very wise to stop and say is there                                              
something here if there is something                                            
here I want to know about it and so you                                         
begin to look now obviously within that                                         
text itself it does not tell us why he                                          
chose five it only tells us that he                                             
chose five so we can't answer it from                                           
the text itself now that does not mean                                          
that it cannot be                                                               
we have the entirety of the scriptures                                          
and so we would search the Scriptures                                           
well there is no place that tells us why                                        
he chose five stones so we read the                                             
entire Bible and we don't see why he                                            
chose five stones                                                               
therefore we should just dismiss the                                            
question altogether right no not so fast                                        
now let me share walk through this                                              
process here there are some scriptures                                          
that right in the context itself it                                             



explains it we looked at one of those on                                        
Sunday as I was looking at the book of                                          
Revelation and I talked about the                                               
mystery of the Seven Stars and the and                                          
the Seven candlesticks and we saw you                                           
know the angels and the churches it's                                           
explained right there in that passage                                           
good we understand it would go with it                                          
from there on there are other pale                                              
places where it's not explained in the                                          
passage but it is explained somewhere                                           
else in Scripture                                                               
for example Psalm chapter eight comes to                                        
mind and this is where it talks about                                           
how man has been given dominion over all                                        
of the earth and such a a really                                                
wonderful scripture here as it says you                                         
know when I consider the heavens the                                            
work of thy fingers verse four what is                                          
man that thou art mindful of him and the                                        
son of man that thou thou visitest him                                          
okay right there in that context we                                             
probably just think that that is you                                            
know me you man what is man that thou                                           
art mindful of him but we're not just                                           
sloppy evangelicals who talk good thing                                         
about the Bible we actually study the                                           
Bible and so when we study the Bible                                            
guess what happens we look into things                                          
like cross references here here's a                                             
handy little cross-reference so that we                                         
can just pull up I love a cross                                                 
reference Bible by the way for some of                                          
the reasons like this here we go cited                                          
in Hebrews 2 6 through 8 so let's just                                          
jump there and it says in Hebrews 2 6                                           
but                                                                             
one in a certain place well I know what                                         
place that is Psalm 8 testified sang                                            
what is man that thou art mindful of him                                        
and the son of man that thou visitest                                           
him thou madest him a little lower than                                         
the Angels crownless dim with glory and                                         
honor this set over the works of the                                            
hands that it goes on to finish the                                             
quote here for he has put all things in                                         
subjection under his feet and then the                                          
quote ends and says for in that he put                                          
all things in subjection under him he                                           
left nothing that is not put under him                                          
but now we see not all things under him                                         
but we see Jesus who has made a little                                          
lower than angels wait a minute wait                                            
wait wait wait wait a minute wait wait                                          
wait did you see that saw Hebrews to                                            
interpret Psalm 8 and tells us we're not                                        
just talking about any man we're talking                                        
about Jesus the man who will have all                                           
things under subjection under his feet                                          
so did you see where I'm going here                                             
we're gonna get back to our five stones                                         
but I started out saying some scriptures                                        



interpret themselves right in the                                               
context love it when that happens you                                           
can be a sloppy evangelical and still                                           
even get it other passages you actually                                         
have to do a little study you have to                                           
turn the page a little bit or click the                                         
button a little bit and get to some                                             
cross references and put it together and                                        
very specifically it's there we can use                                         
the psalm eight chapter passage in                                              
Hebrews chapter two we could use Moses                                          
striking the rock and come to first                                             
Corinthians chapter 10 and see that                                             
Christ is the rock so somewhere in the                                          
Bible it's interpreted but then we have                                         
other passages like this particular                                             
passage here in First Samuel chapter 17                                         
verse 40 that tells us that he took five                                        
smooth stones we don't find anywhere in                                         
the Bible where it tells us why five                                            
smooth stones so we are considering it                                          
we're thinking about it we're wondering                                         
about it                                                                        
so the next thing we can do is                                                  
say let me study five let me see if                                             
there's anything in five that could be                                          
of importance and we begin to study that                                        
issue of five well obviously there's                                            
going to be a lot of places in the Bible                                        
which speak about five so then we begin                                         
to look I don't think that as far as I                                          
know there's no place in the Bible that                                         
says you know five means such-and-such                                          
or the number seven means such as such                                          
but it doesn't take a rocket scientist                                          
to figure out that numbers are                                                  
significant the number 12 the number                                            
seven the number 144 some of these                                              
numbers and over 40 these are numbers                                           
that just keep coming up over and over                                          
again and so it tells us there really is                                        
something here something that I ought to                                        
dig into now I think that and I go along                                        
with Bullinger on this I think that five                                        
is the number of grace or redemption and                                        
so he is seeing really the grace of God                                         
I don't know if this is going on in                                             
David's mind as he picks up the stones                                          
and puts them in his bag but certainly                                          
it's being worked into the fingerprint                                          
of God in scriptures that he's not for                                          
example picking up four smooth stones                                           
he's picking up five smooth stones now                                          
four is very much an earthly number                                             
north-south-east-west you know what are                                         
the four elements fire fire wind water                                          
something you know all that it's a very                                         
earthy number and for forty four hundred                                        
they are earthy follow him all the way                                          
through so he doesn't pick up for that                                          
would give the idea that hey you know                                           
with with a collective power of all of                                          



creation we can defeat the enemy would                                          
give the testimony based upon the                                               
overall usage of numbers and scriptures                                         
but five is a number which always is                                            
going to be associated with redemption                                          
and grace it's really four plus one if                                          
you will it is it is                                                            
I've got creation like a rock but I've                                          
got the grace of God and when it comes                                          
to it how many stones did he use he used                                        
one stone that's all it took he didn't                                          
need two three four stones one stone he                                         
had five leaving the four that is this                                          
wasn't a thing that was done naturally                                          
this was supernatural you know it's kind                                        
of interesting that with with just four                                         
fingers even though there's four it's                                           
hard to do anything with four you know I                                        
guess you can pick up and take a take a                                         
drink out of your cup here but it'd be                                          
hard it's hard to you know if you don't                                         
have that thumb you're stuck we really                                          
need one more added to all the stuff we                                         
have we need that one more so I think                                           
there's just a beautiful tapestry that's                                        
put together by numbers incidentally I                                          
picked up this rock in the Valley of                                            
Elah at the the brook that goes through                                         
I keep this rock actually sitting up on                                         
the pulpit where I preach every Sunday                                          
you can't see it there but it's there                                           
at one point somebody thought it was                                            
trash and threw it away                                                         
and out in the parking lot because it                                           
looks like all the other rocks in the                                           
parking lot but I said something about                                          
my rocks missing and they wouldn't                                              
picked it up because they knew her ass                                          
but it wouldn't matter if it was missing                                        
because I'm going back and I would love                                         
to take you to Israel our official trip                                         
is December 1st through the 10th I do I                                         
think I've mentioned once or twice I                                            
have a trip for another pastor in April                                         
and I can still get you on if you want                                          
to be if you can't go in December you                                           
want to go in April I'll be teaching                                            
everything just like I will in December                                         
but you can go in April with me but                                             
that's that that opportunity is fleeting                                        
it quickly so contact me right away if                                          
you want to do that by the way let me                                           
also say one grab                                                               
copy of this number in Scripture by                                             
Bullinger goes through more in depth on                                         
numbers I mean look at the you know size                                        
of this is several 200 and some up 302                                          
pages and it's it's kind of small print                                         
can you see there if you're interested                                          
in how all this fits together it's not                                          
the easiest read you'll go back and read                                        
it once or twice but I'm stuck a little                                         



green paper in there he does speak of                                           
the five smooth stones here and even as                                         
you know things about the fifth book the                                        
book of Deuteronomy and the the so so                                           
many other things that are included in                                          
there that book is available it's $17.99                                        
I think and they're available at                                                
dispensational publishing dot-com which                                         
you know you might just get both of them                                        
together because you can get this one                                           
40% off when you use coupon code                                                
Wednesday and then just add that in and                                         
maybe you're getting close to free                                              
shipping and add another one in you'll                                          
have free shipping and what a what                                              
it'll be so wonderful you know Michael                                          
uh gives a point that again cannot be                                           
verified but is worthy of consideration                                         
and that is Michael says I heard it                                             
taught that Goliath had four brothers                                           
and that's possible and David could have                                        
considered as soon as this one's gone                                           
Bubba's coming up behind him and he's                                           
going to take him who knows it's it is                                          
possible there although it so frightened                                        
the Philistines that they basically gave                                        
up but you know give one good thing to                                          
the Philistines it's the bargain they                                           
had given that whoever wins this                                                
representative battle which was not                                             
terribly unusual in that day but they're                                        
going to have have the victory and so                                           
thus came David's the rise of David                                             
remember he was just uh he was a                                                
a boy may be a young teenager you know                                          
maybe he was 15 16 years old and he's                                           
out there he was he was too small for                                           
the man's armor to fit him so literally                                         
he's out there with a towel around his                                          
waist and a slingshot and that's what                                           
he's got and and yet you know I would                                           
just say never go up against a 16 year                                          
old with a slingshot and a smooth stone                                         
it's not a good idea right                                                      
but there it is okay                                                            
man Wales from San Antonio I had a                                              
question the other day also and that                                            
question was let's see he says this has                                         
nothing to do with salvation or divisive                                        
nurse but why are pastors rightly                                               
dividing who are rightly dividing the                                           
truth teaching that Peter and the whole                                         
little flock are in the body of Christ                                          
okay I think if I'm understanding the                                           
correct of the question correctly what                                          
Manuel is saying is when you rightly                                            
divide you need to keep Peter and his                                           
little flock as we often call it not                                            
exactly a biblical term but a common                                            
term anyway you need to keep Peter and                                          
the Apostolic group or the circumcision                                         
group separate from the body of Christ                                          



and not together in the body of Christ                                          
for the most part I agree with you                                              
although we have talked about and we've                                         
talked about almost every day that                                              
overlap and so here is Peter and let's                                          
say Barnabas for example and Silas                                              
remember Barnabas and Silas were both                                           
from Jerusalem to use the terminology                                           
again that's often used they were both                                          
from Peters little flock and yet they                                           
are out with Paul and doing work with                                           
Paul especially Silas in the second                                             
missionary journey and beyond Barnabas                                          
was in the first missionary journey                                             
which was not all Pauline gospel it was                                         
only towards the end that it was                                                
so you have let's take Silas and I you                                          
know it would appear that Silas working                                         
with John excuse me with Paul would be                                          
part of the body of Christ I think that                                         
you could give the argument would you be                                        
totally right I don't know could you                                            
totally prove that you're right or I'm                                          
wrong I don't think so this is a very                                           
unique group of people that is people of                                        
the circumcision living before the                                              
destruction of Jerusalem so you've got a                                        
little sliver of time and within that a                                         
little sliver of people messianic                                               
believers of the circumcision the                                               
kingdom gospel holding to the kingdom                                           
gospel proclaiming the kingdom gospel                                           
now what happens to them when they die                                          
let's take Silas for example let's                                              
assume that Silas was representing the                                          
kingdom gospel that he was an adherent                                          
to the kingdom gospel I think there's                                           
every reason to believe that was Silas                                          
part of the body of Christ it it                                                
obviously seems a little bit of a                                               
challenge to say well if Silas becomes a                                        
part of the body of Christ he can't he                                          
gives up all of his kingdom rights and                                          
privileges and inheritance I wouldn't                                           
see that and yet at the same time it is                                         
hard to say well when Silas come or when                                        
he rejects the Pauline gospel that he                                           
then is going to be saved by the kingdom                                        
gospel he's going to die and go to Sheol                                        
he's going to miss the rapture he is                                            
going to be raised at to the the second                                         
coming at the rapture of the Jewish                                             
righteous and then he's going to inherit                                        
the kingdom that's that sounds like a                                           
stretch too so I think that's why these                                         
pastors who rightly divide which is what                                        
maybe we're up to 12 of those pastors                                           
now but for pastors who rightly divide                                          
sometimes do put Peters little flock                                            
again to use the terminology that's                                             
coming there and I don't really like the                                        
terminology but nonetheless                                                     



it's common so they take those believers                                        
put them into the body of Christ I think                                        
there's probably some sense in which                                            
again that little sliver of people have                                         
the a dual blessing or a double blessing                                        
of both Gospels you and I can't put                                             
ourselves under the gospel of the                                               
kingdom evangelicalism tries to do it                                           
all the time just twisting and turning                                          
and perverting and all that but I think                                         
that's why so often we see that begin to                                        
happen thanks man well and we're glad                                           
you join us from San Antonio need some                                          
more rightly dividers down there let's                                          
go to Michael who mentions in blue thank                                        
speaks about Romans chapter 16 verse 4                                          
which let me get 16 verse 4 mentions the                                        
churches of the Gentiles does this infer                                        
that there are Jewish churches if so                                            
which ones are they Romans chapter 16                                           
then verse 4 says let's see who have for                                        
my life laid down their own necks unto                                          
whom not only I give thanks but also                                            
unto the churches of the Gentiles ok                                            
let's back up here just a verse or so                                           
grita                                                                           
priscilla and aquila my helpers in                                              
Christ Jesus we know from the book of                                           
Acts that these are Jewish believers                                            
priscilla and aquila they are my helpers                                        
in Christ that you know goes back to                                            
Silas looks like Priscilla and Aquila                                           
his helpers in Christ Jesus are also                                            
believers adherence to the Pauline                                              
gospel as a matter of fact you may                                              
remember that it's Priscilla and Aquila                                         
who teach Apollo's a more excellent way                                         
so Apollo's is another one of those                                             
now that Apollo's was teaching the                                              
kingdom gospel they tell him about the                                          
Pauline gospel when he accepts the                                              
Pauline gospel does he give up his                                              
status in the kingdom or does he have to                                        
hold the kingdom and then give up his                                           
status in the body of Christ and the                                            
rapture again I think there's a there's                                         
for that sliver people there is a very                                          
small group of people that have that                                            
double blessing now greet Priscilla and                                         
Aquila my helpers who have for my life                                          
lay down their own necks unto whom                                              
Priscilla and Aquila not only give I                                            
thanks but also all the churches of the                                         
Gentiles give thanks for Priscilla and                                          
Aquila if I can fill in some of the the                                         
blanks they're by context so the                                                
churches of the Gentiles give thanks to                                         
Priscilla and Aquila does this in Furman                                        
says that there are Jewish churches if                                          
so which ones are they I think that it                                          
does in a sense infer that so he's                                              
saying the churches of the Gentiles give                                        



thanks for Priscilla and Aquila he if                                           
there's only churches then why don't you                                        
just say all the churches give thanks to                                        
Priscilla and Aquila                                                            
he says the churches of the Gentiles he                                         
specifically wants it to be known it's                                          
the churches of the Gentiles so then                                            
what are the churches of the Jews it                                            
doesn't infer I think so which ones are                                         
they probably we could go back I would                                          
say Antioch would be one of those Syrian                                        
Antioch is a Church of the Gentiles                                             
excuse me a church of the Jews if you                                           
will that was the one do you know this                                          
sent out Paul and Barnabas on the first                                         
missionary journey and they send out                                            
Paul and Silas on the second missionary                                         
journey so                                                                      
that probably would be the the most                                             
definitive we could have now then I                                             
think we even get into places like                                              
Corinth and Corinth with its large                                              
Jewish setting I don't have the                                                 
opportunity to bring up here right this                                         
quickly the picture that I have from                                            
Corinth I say I don't I'm gonna see if                                          
it will do a search here four places and                                        
let me try Corinth                                                              
here we go and yeah there we go okay so                                         
let me show you some pictures of Corinth                                        
speaking of the the Jewish pictures here                                        
excuse me the Jewish churches maybe                                             
Corinth here let me show you no Corinth                                         
is in Greece of course that doesn't                                             
sound very Jewish right but there were                                          
so many Jewish communities there that                                           
maybe so                                                                        
whoops I caught a Mona's phone didn't I                                         
cuz I pushed the wrong button he wasn't                                         
expecting me was he hey I love that                                             
camera but that's the picture I meant to                                        
bring this is the the the canal built                                           
2,000 years ago finish 2,000 years ago                                          
it's just amazing as you go into Corinth                                        
and then this is what I wanted to show                                          
you here this isn't the museum in                                               
Corinth two things I want you to note                                           
one is this little stone here was a                                             
capstone you notice the menorah on it                                           
that obviously came from a Jewish                                               
setting with the menorah and then here                                          
is you know a piece of a mantel and it's                                        
got some Hebrew writing on it right                                             
there and all of this is in Corinth                                             
these are some of the Corinthian                                                
capitals except that I believe that that                                        
acropolis at corinth were looking up to                                         
it just amazing fascinating there's our                                         
Jewish guide at Corinth see I told you                                          
they were Jews in Corinth there they are                                        
and this is the the Bema by the way                                             
where it speaks of paul speaking and                                            



defending himself at the Bema just                                              
fascinating stuff                                                               
he said boy I'd love to see that well                                           
October 17th through the 27th you can                                           
Randy at Randy white ministries dot o R                                         
G and I forgot what the question was                                            
after showing all those pictures there's                                        
this infer their Jewish churches yes                                            
which ones are they Antioch I think                                             
Corinth what I think there's some                                               
Gentiles of course but Corinth                                                  
Corinthians 1st and 2nd Corinthians are                                         
very very Jewish no doubt some Gentiles                                         
come in along the way but I would call                                          
them one of the churches of the Jews not                                        
one of the churches of the Gentiles and                                         
if you go by the way I believe on our                                           
website and if you were to look on the                                          
website at let's just go up here and                                            
click the home button and if we find our                                        
study on 1st Corinthians which will be                                          
down here somewhere through all these                                           
days you know we have over 2,000 videos                                         
there we go 1st corinthians verse by                                            
verse if you select that and then i                                             
believe that we're looking for session                                          
number 11 let me pull this and see here                                         
yes session number 11 if you were to                                            
look here at this particular outline now                                        
i get this where you can see it here's                                          
the supplemental is the church at                                               
corinth a primarily jewish congregation                                         
in the age                                                                      
grace and I give all of these references                                        
here which are basically Jewish                                                 
references that help build my case to                                           
say that Corinth would be then one of                                           
these particular Jewish churches thanks                                         
Michael for your question I appreciate                                          
that okay a question that comes from                                            
Steven who uses the blue box too I                                              
should send you an African violet right                                         
you don't need a reason to live you need                                        
an African violet that's what you need                                          
so here's Steven do you think that                                              
sinner is not used in the great New                                             
Testament as noun my Strong's                                                   
Concordance has it listed as a noun in                                          
some verses some ThinkCentre is never                                           
referred to as a man's identity just and                                        
is just a total depravity doctrine from                                         
Bizu I do agree let's go ahead and check                                        
I let's see I I do teach that sinner is                                         
an adjective that is it describes us as                                         
sinful now let's look into the scripture                                        
and let's find for example Romans                                               
chapter 3 verse 7 says for if the truth                                         
of God hath more abounded through my lie                                        
under his glory yet why am I also judged                                        
as a sinner now if you look at the                                              
bottom down there that little box that                                          
is popping up as I move my mouse over                                           



you notice that it does say adjectives                                          
judged it sinful really is what it would                                        
be if we come here and let me bring the                                         
Greek up a little bit bigger so that you                                        
can see that and we're looking in verse                                         
the sinner                                                                      
judge judged a sinner okay but once                                             
again it's an adjective that's our                                              
English translations always turn it into                                        
a noun now let's see let me take you                                            
back here and let's go ahead and pull                                           
this particular Greek Strong's and see                                          
what Strong's has to say about it                                               
they've got adjectives and okay                                                 
adjectives here hamartia as a noun                                              
translates sin 172 times sinful once                                            
offense once so there is such a thing as                                        
sin that would be AMA hamartia and yet                                          
then let me go back up here the noun                                            
translates in four times or just a a                                            
nominative view of that let's see the                                           
verb of course to sin let's make sure we                                        
get all of these adjectives and there                                           
were outside of this family of words so                                         
verb noun is sin and now in the neuter                                          
name and the feminine is more often used                                        
and it is sin and then we have the                                              
adjective and then we have the adjective                                        
number 268 which is I believe what we've                                        
got here yes number 268 occurs 47 times                                         
sinner 43 times sinful four times now                                           
this is just telling us how the                                                 
authorized version has translated it and                                        
from from there all of the English                                              
translations have ended up with the                                             
adjective presented as a noun I am a                                            
sinner rather than I am sinful now what                                         
would be interesting and I have not done                                        
this what would be interesting is to go                                         
back prior to the King James let's see                                          
what the bishops Bible had to say and                                           
the bishops Bible was the the the                                               
starting ground for the King James let's                                        
look at see what the Geneva Bible had to                                        
say let's look and see what Tyndale and                                         
Wickliffe had to say how did they do it                                         
and then let's even go back to the Latin                                        
and see how the Latin did it here's                                             
here's what I suspect and some would                                            
disagree with my method of thinking on                                          
this but what I suspect is that maybe                                           
even the Latin introduced that is                                               
Jerome's Vulgate introduced this as a an                                        
adjective rather than as a verb and                                             
excuse me rather than introduced it as a                                        
noun rather than an adjective and that                                          
stuck all the way through and then Bizu                                         
who teaches a total depravity he                                                
probably just picked it up from not                                             
doing his Greek study taking it in the                                          
translation as it was you know there are                                        
some day I'll do a lesson on this                                               



there's a lot of poison that came into                                          
the church from Jerome's Vulgate I think                                        
a lot of the idea about repentance he's                                         
the one that put in the penance idea                                            
repentance is what what it becomes in                                           
and then it just stuck through as a                                             
matter of fact New Testament                                                    
beginning with Matthew we didn't have                                           
that before Jerome Jerome was the guy                                           
that put that in there and and did                                              
Wickliffe fix it no he just he's stuck                                          
in the pages of New Testament - did                                             
Tyndale fix it no did the bishops Bible                                         
the Geneva Bible the King James Bible                                           
look out the revised version the new                                            
American Standard Version the whatever                                          
did anybody fix it no they didn't fix it                                        
and so you have this idea then of                                               
Testament that comes - now I'm not so                                           
sure that you don't have that same thing                                        
with sinner and whether the the doctrine                                        
of total depravity came out                                                     
of that understand you get it so much in                                        
your head go back to Sunday sermon when                                         
I talked about stop and pop and cop and                                         
those kind of things and get that                                               
illustration you once you get it in your                                        
head it's so hard to move your brain out                                        
of there and think differently so I                                             
think the Bible describes us as sinful                                          
that's different from this total                                                
depravity doctrine which teaches us as                                          
sinner now you might say you're                                                 
splitting theological hairs because what                                        
do you call a person who is sinful well                                         
I guess they're a sinner but I don't                                            
know do you call your child who got his                                         
hand in the cookie jar                                                          
thief you dirty rotten thief call the                                           
cops go to a green light right what do                                          
you do okay they're sinful you deal with                                        
sin does that change their outer                                                
identities and and the reason that's                                            
important is because of course                                                  
Calvinists have built this doctrine that                                        
completely hinges on the fact that                                              
you're very D in a physical DNA is evil                                         
in its very making that's that's                                                
Calvinist doctrine if you attack that                                           
issue on Calvinist doctrine Calvinism                                           
goes away Calvinism cannot exist without                                        
you having perverted twisted sinner DNA                                         
that Calvinism rests upon that                                                  
completely you want to argue or debate                                          
against Calvinism go there forget all                                           
other stuff other stuff is just dominoes                                        
go right there                                                                  
and try to build that case that you have                                        
perverted DNA which again is the                                                
Calvinist doctrine look up the                                                  
Westminster Confession and you can                                              
easily see that so Stephen by the way if                                        



you've got if you're Strong's is showing                                        
different than my Strong's I'd like to                                          
know to know that maybe you were just                                           
reading it differently                                                          
or maybe I'm reading it differently or                                          
maybe it actually says something                                                
differently I have the enhanced Strong's                                        
which i think is for some reason now                                            
unavailable on Lagos anyway so let me                                           
know what fears says something different                                        
Randy at Randy white ministries duck Oh                                         
RG ah okay so our friend over here was                                          
just telling me that see I wanted to get                                        
him while he was actually working yeah                                          
and he says the Vulgate the latin                                               
vulgate translates the adjective as a                                           
noun Peck adore and so again that's just                                        
my hunch is at at the Latin Vulgate the                                         
Latin Vulgate is the root of mini Simms                                         
I'll say it that way and so Thank You                                           
Cory for looking that up okay from Cory                                         
oh we have a question from Cory in the                                          
studio well you should just make him                                            
answer the question I asked the question                                        
himself right but Cory's question is                                            
let's see what is your opinion on the                                           
idea that Mary was somehow a perpetual                                          
virgin do you see Jesus as siblings                                             
listed in Matthew 13 55 as his younger                                          
or older siblings or even cousins                                               
Matthew 13 55 this is one one area in                                           
which the evangelicals all know the                                             
answer and yet I would say not so fast                                          
evangelical and so the the scripture                                            
Matthew 13 55 is one of a number we                                             
could go to is not this the carpenter's                                         
son is not his mother called Mary and                                           
his brethren James and Joseph and Simon                                         
and Judas now the Catholics do have the                                         
the the doctrine of Perpetual virginity                                         
I do not hold to the doctrine of                                                
Perpetual virginity I think Matthew                                             
chapter why                                                                     
speaks to this fairly well when it says                                         
in Matthew chapter 1 let's see if lost                                          
the passage but it says in Matthew                                              
chapter 1 that he kept her a virgin                                             
until she gave birth to the firstborn                                           
son now you could argue he did it until                                         
then and he kept doing it after that I                                          
don't buy the argument that she was a                                           
perpetual virgin I don't need her to be                                         
a perpetual virgin I don't hold that                                            
that holds of you know any value for us                                         
because she is not the queen of heaven                                          
as the Catholic theology says and so                                            
that perpetual virginity builds into                                            
Catholic Mary doctrine which I reject in                                        
its totality so I do not believe that                                           
she was a perpetual virgin however I do                                         
think a strong case can be made that                                            
Jesus was her only Son                                                          



and therefore the Brethren of Jesus as                                          
we were looking at James and Joseph and                                         
Simon and Judas his brothers and we know                                        
he had some sisters also that are                                               
unnamed I think they very well could                                            
have been older brothers of Jesus not                                           
through Mary but through Joseph's of                                            
first wife I think that there's a number                                        
of things that that build into that one                                         
for example is the disrespect that his                                          
brothers showed to Jesus it would be                                            
hard to nail this down for sure but                                             
disrespect in the Jewish family to a                                            
certain degree all the way up to this                                           
day was not well received and there's no                                        
and especially for the older brother you                                        
simply did not disrespect the older                                             
brother you see that many times in the                                          
pages of Scripture and I think you can                                          
find it all through Jewish history go                                           
back and watch the fiddler on the roof                                          
it'd be a good thing to do get you an                                           
African violet and watch Fiddler on the                                         
Roof I can't think of a better thing way                                        
to spend your evening tonight it's                                              
either that or watch                                                            
for Thursday returns I mean how                                                 
ridiculous would that be                                                        
but in Fiddler on the Roof remember                                             
tradition tradition mama does this Papa                                         
does this sons do this daughters do that                                        
that really has down through the ages                                           
been the the Jewish way so for the                                              
younger brothers to disrespect the                                              
oldest son was was kind of like it would                                        
have been in my generation to speak you                                         
know to talk talk back to your mother                                           
you get you'd get whooped for it it                                             
wasn't gonna happen doesn't prove it but                                        
sure is an argument then Jesus says to                                          
John not his brother                                                            
behold your your your son son behold                                            
Your Mother                                                                     
well what's wrong with James you know I                                         
mean James turns out to be a pretty good                                        
guy no didn't agree with him at that                                            
point but why is he given to John                                               
there's there's just a number of things                                         
that build in to say that those older                                           
excuse me those siblings very well could                                        
have been older siblings I you know I                                           
don't know about cousins are extending                                          
all of that there but but I I do think                                          
that you've got some a pretty good case                                         
to say older again that doesn't                                                 
necessarily lead to perpetual virginity                                         
and I seriously doubt that that would be                                        
the case thank you                                                              
from Tony let's see did I get that right                                        
from Tony here on YouTube have you done                                         
much study into the Calvinist intro                                             
Calvinist determinism and it's                                                  



connection to Augustine and Minutemen                                           
nah Gnosticism let's go with that                                               
since I'm having a hard time speaking                                           
here no I really haven't                                                        
but of course both of those you know                                            
August augustinianism Gnosticism as you                                         
know you                                                                        
stated in your question proceed                                                 
Calvinism and Calvinistic determinism                                           
it's hard to always connect those roots                                         
and you can say you know Calvinism                                              
determinism teaches this and Augustine                                          
said the same thing therefore                                                   
determinism is rooted in augustinianism                                         
it might be but it might not be it could                                        
be that they just came to the same                                              
conclusion maybe even on the same paths                                         
I say that because you could take my                                            
theology for example and say that I                                             
developed you know my dispensationalism                                         
are rightly dividing the word of truth                                          
from and pick a name of a guy who says                                          
something like I say you know Schofield                                         
Bollinger Schaffer or whatever but the                                          
truth is I came to my theology prior to                                         
even knowing those people were there                                            
later I read them and I said amen and I                                         
said I'm not crazy after all                                                    
and so so could you actually put the                                            
trail I sometimes some suspicious of                                            
those even like let me use in a                                                 
different example of who was at Jay Jay                                         
Jay gray grave said it'll come to me in                                         
a moment who wrote these the trail of                                           
blood and he attempts to take Christian                                         
thought and go all the way back to John                                         
the Baptist and yeah he does he is able                                         
to show look this guy said the same                                             
thing as this guy and this guy said the                                         
same thing as this guy this guy said the                                        
same thing as this guy but what what he                                         
does                                                                            
I think incorrectly is he makes those                                           
chains linked together I'm not sure they                                        
are I think they just happen to be just                                         
saying the same thing and anybody who's                                         
got a Bible can connect in certain areas                                        
and I think graves my                                                           
some mistakes on others so I would be a                                         
little concerned that I might get into                                          
the I might make connections that                                               
actually are not there and there would                                          
be connections of similarity through                                            
that thank you Tony for your question                                           
Lori says Lori North Carolina is it                                             
possible that Giants were part of the                                           
Nephilim                                                                        
if the Canaanites were from this line it                                        
might fit I think very possible I think                                         
totally possible                                                                
I think probable that Giants like                                               
Goliath were part of the Nephilim                                               



remember we have the Nephilim that come                                         
about in Genesis chapter 6 and we see of                                        
those Nephilim that let's see beginning                                         
in verse 4 there were giants in the                                             
earth and in those days and also after                                          
that now I believe that the purpose of                                          
the flood was to remove the Giants which                                        
the Hebrew word is Nephilim here                                                
translated probably if we go to let's                                           
say Young's literal let's see what it                                           
says in verse 4 it says fallen ones if                                          
we go to Darby in Darby's translation in                                        
verse 4 sorry that's so small there it                                          
goes with Giants and then into the                                              
modern translations that begin not to                                           
translate it they just put Nephilim but                                         
there were giants Nephilim fallen ones                                          
and an interesting that again Young's                                           
literal goes with fallen ones that that                                         
that can be a translation of Nephilim                                           
and that describes very much what they                                          
were                                                                            
they're both Giants and Nephilim so you                                         
put two things together there                                                   
what do you come up with fallen fallen                                          
Giants so there were giants in in those                                         
days and also after that now I believe                                          
the flood was designed to remove the                                            
Nephilim but at the same time excuse                                            
me at the same time they were also after                                        
that so did the flood fail well we've                                           
talked before a number of times about                                           
Canaan that and of course the Canaanites                                        
and all that that came through all of                                           
that I I think that yes they were from                                          
everything I can piece together the                                             
Giants were part of the Nephilim and                                            
that's one of the reasons why God says                                          
wipe all of the Canaanites and all those                                        
i'ts out get rid of them                                                        
totally and be done with all of that and                                        
that would include the Philistines which                                        
come in goliath there also Thank You                                            
Lauri I appreciate your question and                                            
Steven on YouTube have you ever heard of                                        
an alternative view of the order of                                             
Melchizedek where there is a people a                                           
people line people order that goes                                              
eventually to John the Baptist then John                                        
hands off the baton to Jesus not not in                                         
the sense of which you speak but I have                                         
taught something that is somewhat                                               
similar as it relates to the priesthood                                         
anyway let me see if I don't know where                                         
the sermon is I have a sermon I think                                           
it's entitled to importance men but                                             
here's an article let me show you how I                                         
got there just for those of you who                                             
would like to                                                                   
take a look here I went to our website I                                        
used the search button right there and I                                        
typed two important T wo two importance                                         



if you come down here there is this                                             
article on John the Baptist too                                                 
significant man okay so in this article                                         
on two significant men you see John the                                         
Baptist as the last priest these                                                
articles older articles by the way were                                         
put together under a little different                                           
format so they're not always the easiest                                        
to read I'm now somewhere along the way                                         
I've got a sermon on this as well we                                            
might find a link in if you'd rather                                            
listen to it but there it is it's called                                        
two significant men John as the last                                            
priest the other one by the way was                                             
Joseph who I present as the last king so                                        
what I do say in here is that John was                                          
the last legitimate priest of the                                               
priesthood of Aaron ax I lay the case                                           
can't prove it but lay the case that the                                        
line of Aaron died out at John the                                              
Baptist who didn't have any children and                                        
so it was done with right there so he                                           
then to use your words passes the baton                                         
to Jesus who becomes a priest after the                                         
order of Melchizedek now of course Jesus                                        
didn't have children either unless you                                          
believe Hollywood but believing the                                             
Bible Jesus didn't have children either                                         
and so Jesus holds the priesthood of the                                        
order of Melchizedek and so I'm not                                             
exactly sure of this alternative view                                           
that you were thinking but I think I can                                        
at least understand where they're coming                                        
from they may go you know someplace I                                           
would never want to go with it I do                                             
think that John was the last legitimate                                         
ironic priest and Jesus then becomes the                                        
new line of priests and that is the                                             
order                                                                           
of melchizedek thank you and Cory                                               
excuse me Mike on Facebook should I vote                                        
for Baptist pastor Jeff Baylor in                                               
primaries today for the Massachusetts                                           
State Committee                                                                 
well let's me say first of all that I                                           
know nothing about Jeff Baylor nor do I                                         
know anything about the Massachusetts                                           
State Committee I don't even know what                                          
the Massachusetts State Committee does                                          
but if you need a committee member a                                            
Baptist would be the guy to go to no                                            
doubt about it I mean vote for the                                              
Baptist here's what here's what I would                                         
say uh there have been some absolutely                                          
lousy Baptist politicians preachers I                                           
don't know I'm sure well I think                                                
Governor Huckabee used to be a Baptist                                          
pastor or Southern Baptist pastor is it                                         
for example in fact I think it was                                              
president of the Arkansas Baptist                                               
Convention it's one point and pastored                                          
in Arkansas became governor I suppose he                                        



was a decent governor and would be you                                          
know decent and some other offices                                              
though I don't know that he's                                                   
necessarily the best in all of those                                            
offices but you know a good guy and all                                         
things being equal for example if I had                                         
governor Huckabee versus let's say any                                          
of the Democrats                                                                
I'd go with governor Huckabee in a New                                          
York minute now Jeff Baylor don't know                                          
anything about him but there's such a                                           
wide variety of Baptist so I really                                             
would want to know more of his positions                                        
than I would want to know his what would                                        
you call it is his religion so is he                                            
pro-life I want to know that if he's not                                        
pro-life I don't care if he's a Baptist                                         
Pope I'm not voting for him is he                                               
supportive of the right for Israel to                                           
exist as a Jewish state doesn't have                                            
much to do with what the                                                        
so chooses state committee is gonna do I                                        
doubt but these these people this is                                            
this is the farm team so I want to you                                          
know they're gonna build up I want to I                                         
want to know these things where is he on                                        
that those two things kind of tells me                                          
how he interprets the scripture anyway                                          
they're a little bit of a tattletale                                            
but I tell you what I would also want to                                        
know especially on a state level I would                                        
want to know is he a guy that believes                                          
that the individual can fix it or does                                          
he believe that Boston Massachusetts                                            
state committee needs to fix it if he                                           
thinks the government needs to fix it                                           
go back to your Baptist Church and                                              
preacher Baptist ways because we don't                                          
need any more like you in the state                                             
houses across America we need people who                                        
say you know what the guy that lives                                            
over there in Worcester which you can't                                         
ever get out of that set of letters the                                         
guy that lives over there and Worcester                                         
he can figure it out let him figure it                                          
out                                                                             
and let him when he earns his money let                                         
him keep his money and when he starts a                                         
business let him do his business without                                        
all sorts of of you know having the                                             
nanny state of the Massachusetts                                                
government looking over his shoulder or                                         
making sure you know you're good doing                                          
all these things you know I'd want to                                           
know as a businessman I tell you what                                           
I'd want to know I'd want to know hey                                           
would you have any plan to get your own                                         
tax collecting system instead of making                                         
me do it for you that's what they                                               
require the small businessman to do                                             
I'm the tax collector for the state and                                         
hey I gotta get it from you know                                                



employees I got to get it from you know                                         
some stranger who comes in and buys a                                           
book for me I said now the state                                                
requires me to collect money for from                                           
you that you supposed to give to them                                           
why am i the tax collector so Baptist                                           
pastor Jeff Baylor what's your plan                                             
there do you have a plan are you going                                          
to free the people I want to know that                                          
kind of stuff more than I care that he's                                        
a Baptist                                                                       
stur I would say in my life                                                     
the the - and I go back to President                                            
Johnson in my life the worst presidents                                         
we've had were Baptists so I you know                                           
can I use this phrase warm bucket of                                            
spent again if their politics are bad                                           
they're Baptist status is not worth a                                           
warm bucket event so check it out there                                         
Jeff Baylor let's find out if he's got                                          
good political positions and a lot of                                           
you have elections today we've got a                                            
local election today we're not in                                               
primaries today in New Mexico but go out                                        
there boat and on those local elections                                         
and primary elections as well what a                                            
difference it can make on this super                                            
Thursday last question for the day                                              
Charles by the way some of you don't                                            
know why I'm talking about super                                                
Thursday I'm just quoting Jill Biden                                            
from I think was last night in Dallas or                                        
somewhere too recently he talked about                                          
super Thursday Charles has a good                                               
question for us give us some scriptures                                         
to support Joseph having a wife before                                          
Mary it's a really good question with a                                         
really terrible answer there's not any                                          
you you can't support it you you can't                                          
support it from the text of Scripture                                           
itself and everything let me go back to                                         
my previous question make sure I worded                                         
that okay every argument you can give                                           
for for those brothers being older                                              
brothers is a flawed argument it is one                                         
you know I can say again in that culture                                        
it was it was unacceptable to disrespect                                        
the older brother but does that mean                                            
that nobody ever disrespected the older                                         
brother absolutely not a lot of                                                 
unacceptable things go on in society                                            
does the fact that Jesus gave his mother                                        
to the care of John                                                             
mean that James was not Mary's son no it                                        
doesn't mean that you can see you you                                           
can you can understand the connection                                           
and see where you get but can you build                                         
that and and and you know hold a dogma                                          
on it absolutely not                                                            
I think this is one where one area where                                        
the Catholics went too far is they did                                          
take it as a dogma so that then they                                            



could build their perpetual virginity so                                        
that then they could build Mary as the                                          
Queen of Heaven and you you can you take                                        
one too far and then you can take the                                           
other too far and the other too far the                                         
other two far so they're there there are                                        
no scriptures to support Joseph having a                                        
wife before Mary and I think that you                                           
could you can build the the the case                                            
probably with just as much strength you                                         
can build a case to say well you know we                                        
understand that Jesus was the first born                                        
child and we understand that Jesus had                                          
brothers therefore he must have younger                                         
brothers that in a sense is the most                                            
common conclusion that you would make                                           
and so probably that has the                                                    
preponderance of the support to it my                                           
but the point I want to bring it out is                                         
it's not necessarily proven and I don't                                         
think it can be proven either way thanks                                        
for bringing that up but yeah there                                             
there there is no scripture to support                                          
Joseph having a wife before Mary does                                           
that mean he didn't have a wife before                                          
Mary no not necessarily we see some                                             
interesting things about him the most                                           
being of course we don't know what                                              
happened to him we see him at 12 years                                          
of age for Jesus and he's gone now young                                        
men can die but maybe Joseph was a                                              
little older and you know he he died                                            
because he was 10 15 20 years older than                                        
Mary I don't know but I do think it's                                           
worthy of going ahead and saying okay                                           
the scripture doesn't prohibit that view                                        
and therefore it it can be a viable path                                        
to building an argument I just think we                                         
have to be careful not to overdo that                                           
argument thank you appreciate that looks                                        
like we got in everything and by the way                                        
Charles I'll see you in Missouri looking                                        
forward to seeing many of you there at                                          
Branson Missouri the sixth annual Bible                                         
Conference retreat Labor Day weekend go                                         
to our our website and when you get to                                          
our website all you got to do is push                                           
the retreat button right there and it'll                                        
tell you all the things you need to know                                        
including a link to register oh there's                                         
our holy man tour as well but you can                                           
come and be a part of and remember if                                           
you want a good deal on a book here's                                           
one making sense of God's plan for                                              
Humanity you can give it 40% off its                                            
price of $11.99 that probably means by                                          
the way for those of you who like to do                                         
such thing you can buy it read it not                                           
mark it up much and then turn around and                                        
sell it on Amazon and make all your                                             
money back just thought you know as a                                           
book publisher I'm convinced that nobody                                        



should keep every book they read turn                                           
around sell it or get a credit at the                                           
half-price bookstore or whatever it is                                          
use those books for something let them                                          
take them to the library sell them on                                           
Amazon whatever it is you can do and I                                          
look forward to seeing you tomorrow                                             
10:00 a.m. for 10:00 a.m. mountain time                                         
for ask the theologian and the book of                                          
John tomorrow night about 6:15 p.m.                                             
mountain time always a blessing Randy                                           
white ministries dot RG thank you thank                                         
you thank you those of you who push the                                         
donate button from time to time you make                                        
it all possible we'll see you very soon                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


